Motion by O’Brien 
December 21, 2020 Regular Monthly Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 P.M. by Chairman O’Brien.
Notice posted in accordance with Wis. Stats. 19.84 Open Meeting Law.
Public Comments:  None.
Approval of agenda order – motion by Strese, seconded by Taylor.  Motion carried.
Next meeting is January 18, 2021.
Approval of November 16, 2020 minutes.  Motion by Strese to approve, seconded by Taylor.  Motion carried.
Treasurer’s report was presented. Motion by Taylor, seconded by O’Brien. Motion carried.
Supervisor’s report: Randy – trying an experiment with the 1-ton truck.  Randy received a tank and mounted it on the back of the truck, put a control valve on it to spray saline solution on intersections like the county does.  Pat had nothing at this time.
Chairman’s report – Tom tried to call John to ask a few questions, there was no answer.   John did call as we were in the meeting.  Pat asked about the signs on South Bass Lake Drive, they are laying on the side of the road, Pat would like John to pick them up and put them somewhere before they walk off.   John said the county was going to pick them up.   Tom asked him to pick them up and put them in the garage.   There seems to be a problem with the tank, but it is getting fixed.   Everything else is ready to go for plowing.  Tom mentioned to John that the roads are greasy, do they need more material?   John will go back out and check the roads again.  Spring Park: Tom made the residents get their docks off so other people could go out ice fishing.  The docks have been removed and Tom said that they could not go back out in the Spring.  It is time that this situation gets figured out.   The residents do not have an appraisal. Tom contact Community Bank regarding our loan, the interest rate is not negotiable.    
Wood Lane and South Devils Lake Drive.   Wood Lane is very rough, but it will have to wait until we can pave it.   Pat talked to Mark Krause about the survey.  We need to know if it is on our right of way.   South Devils Lake Drive – we may have to put in a retaining wall in that section.  
Emergency Management Plan – nothing currently.
Town Hall – Tom was going to talk to the guy from K Wood, he has not gotten back to Tom with information yet.   We will try to get a letter out to constituents and have a meeting sometime in February.   What do we want to do and how do we go about it?   This building does not meet what we need.   We need to do some checking with Wood River, check the website, contact the Clerk.   Tom thinks we should look at Pat’s building.   Much discussion on what to do and when to do it.  Notes out to people with our intentions, we would then have information for discussion.  
Long Term Planning Comprehensive Growth Plan/User Fee – Northwest Regional Planning is on a hold due to COVID.
UDC Building Inspector Contract – motion by Taylor to accept the contract, seconded by Strese.  Motion carries.
Date for Caucus:   January 18, 2021 at 7:00 P.M.
Nothing on Town Website currently.
Bills Paid.  Motion by Strese, seconded by Taylor.
Next meeting items:  11, 12, 13, 16, Spring Park
Meeting adjourned at 8:33 P.M motion by O’Brien seconded by Strese.  Motion carried












